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	Cabinet Member for Sustainable Development

Date: 6 November 2008 

Title of Report: ParkWise – Future Partnership Arrangements
Brief Description: 

The Cabinet Member noted the efforts made to significantly reduce the overall operational deficit on the current DPE account, and agreed that deficits be repaid, and surpluses recovered, from District Councils where final agreement has been reached on the financial position as at the 31st March 2008.

For those District Councils where agreement has not yet been reached, the Cabinet Member authorised the Director of Finance to pay deficits and recover surpluses, as appropriate, as at 31st March 2008, when agreement is reached with individual District Councils.

The Cabinet Member agreed that the commitments made to date by Preston and Lancaster Lancashire Locals for traffic related schemes using on-street parking funds be honoured. The use of any future surpluses will be determined in due course for the specified purposes having regard to priorities at that time.

The Cabinet Member agreed that in view of the responses received from District Councils, option 2 be pursued as the operational model for the CPE partnership across the County ie. that the County Council undertakes enforcement of on-street parking across the County with the District Councils enforcing off-street parking in their area. The County Council will continue to operate the back office function and procure enforcement and IT systems and the District Councils will have the option of utilising these services.
The full report is not available for publication as it contains exempt information as defined in paragraphs 3 and 5 of Schedule 12A to the Local Government Act 1972.  It is considered that in all the circumstances of the case the public interest in maintaining the exemption outweighs the public interest in disclosing the information.

Officer contact:  Jane Carrigan, 01772 534374, Environment Directorate.
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